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Project Abstract: 
This project will result in a comprehensive field inventory and mapping of 
culturally scarred trees (CST) in a study area including the west side of 
Glacier NP.  The field studies target old growth ponderosa pine vegetation 
zones flanking the east bank of the North Fork of the Flathead River. 
Several CSTs have already been identified within this study area by GLAC 
staff.   
 
The project area will be systematically surveyed with pedestrian transects by 
a crew of 4-6 individuals.  Crew members will be made up CSKT tribal staff, 
SKC students and GLAC personnel.  Research will focus on identification of 
all CSTs within the study area.  A special effort will be made also to 
document associated campsites, trails, or other archaeological resources.   
 

All scarred tree locations, trail segments, and campsites will be mapped 
using GPS technology.  Mapping equipment used for this research (Trimble Pro 
XRS) is capable of mapping to a level of accuracy less than one meter.  All 
collected GPS data will be entered into a project Geographic Information 
System in order to create detailed maps of the distribution of cultural 
resources in the area.  These data will be made available to the GLAC staff 
for future management needs.  In addition, cultural resource site forms will 
be completed for all identified CSTs and archaeological sites. Information 
collected on scarred trees (girth, orientation, scar dimensions, etc.) would 
be designed for comparison with data collected by the CSKT in the Bob 
Marshall Wilderness and the Flathead Indian Reservation. 

Two students from the Salish-Kootenai College (SKC) will provide technical 
assistance to the overall project by serving as members of the pedestrian 
survey teams that will identify culturally scarred trees within Glacier 
National Park (GLAC).  As part of their survey responsibilities, the SKC 
students will map all scarred tree locations, trail segments, and campsites 
using GPS technology.  The information gathered by the SKC students will be 
incorporated into the final project report, site forms and maps.  The rest of 
the project will be completed by the CSKT Preservation Department, with 
funding from the RM-CESU and matching funds from the CSKT.  

Outcomes with completion dates: 
The final product is technical assistance, in the form of two SKC students 
serving on pedestrian survey teams of culturally scarred trees within Glacier 
National Park. A final report for the overall project, along with maps, forms 
and GIS data will be delivered by the end of 2004. 
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